
 

South Bay Cities Council of Governments 
 

June 26, 2025 

 

TO:      SBCCOG Board of Directors 
        
FROM:   Jacki Bacharach, SBCCOG Executive Director 
 
RE:         Nominations for 2025-2026 SBCCOG Officers 

 
It was decided after last year’s elections that there would be no Nominating Committee this 
year.  E-mails have been sent to the Board members explaining that nominations would be 
accepted via email to me or from the floor at the May and June Board of Directors meeting. 
 
To date, two nominations have been received for 2nd Vice Chair.  

 
Chairman:   Bernadette Suarez, Lawndale 
                                    

 
1st Vice Chair    Bill Uphoff, Lomita 
     

 
2nd Vice Chair  Nominees: 

Zein Obagi, Redondo Beach 
Ray Jackson, Hermosa Beach 

 
     

All candidates have agreed to serve if elected.   
 
                       
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
The Board should accept additional nominations for all offices from the floor, close 
nominations, and proceed to the election of officers. 
 
 
 


